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President Don Copple Sr. welcomed all those in attendance. He called the annual business meeting of the  
Southern Indiana Rifle & Pistol Club to order at 7:01PM on August 3, 2022 at the Indian Creek Shooting Center in Georgetown, IN.  
  
Attending the meeting were 
Drew Rudd, James Schise, Brandon Doss, Chris Rowe, Tom Clark, Terry Copple, Don Copple Sr., Ron Bekebrede, Charlie Davis, 
Frank Bonnarens, Bob Creeco, Dennis Pruett, Mickey King, John LeMay, Tom Graves, Roy Hughes  
 
ATTENTION:  The padlock and combination at the outdoor range has been changed to the 2022 combination displayed on 
your membership card.  The lock combination needs to be oriented on the black lines on the upper section of the number 
wheel and not the middle section like the previous lock.  
Please do not drive through the fields. The roads have a hard bottom even with standing water. DO NOT DESTROY CLUB 
PROPERTY!  ANY MEMBER CAUGHT SHOOTING THE METAL PISTOL TARGET CARRIERS OR ANY OTHER 
PIECE OF CLUB PROPERTY WILL BE EXPELLED FROM THE CLUB AND REQUIRED TO PAY REPAIR COSTS OF 
THE ITEM DAMAGED.  Please read your newsletter and/or check the website to avoid going to the Range when a match is 
scheduled. Please take your trash home. When entering and leaving the Outdoor Range, lock the chain behind you. Wear your 
membership card on your clothing or equipment while at the Outdoor Range. Every member is allowed to ask you for proof of 
membership. 
 
MINUTES: President Don Copple Sr. asked if there were any questions or comments pertaining to the minutes of the  
July 2022 meeting. There were no comments and/or revisions. President Copple declared the minutes approved as is. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: There was no treasurer’s report given. 
 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATIONS: First readings: Chris Rowe, Frank Bonanarens, Mickey King Second reading: Brandon Doss  
 
OLD BUSINESS: President Copple met met with the Clark County Assessor’s office on July 26th to discuss the club’s property tax 
liability. The Assessor’s board concluded that the club is a nonprofit organization and is exempt from property tax.  This exemption 
must be applied for every two years.  The club propane tank at the indoor range has been filled in preparation for cold weather. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  Tom Graves requested that the HVAC system be checked to ensure that it is working properly. President Copple 
agreed and indicated that he would have the system checked on prior to the onset of cold weather. Charlie Davis speaking on behalf of 
George Eberhardt and Dwayne Draggoo to request the club build a set of target frames to fit the existing carriers to allow members 
who own electronic target systems to use the target carriers.  A motion was passed and seconded to allow the club to purchase 3 target 
frames with a cost of no more than 150.00.  The motion was approved unanimously. Charlie Davis also provided information about 
several club members representing the club with some fantastic shooting at the Lavonia gun club benchrest matches.  The winner of 
these matches were determined by X count. The match winner was  Tom Graves who shot a perfect score of 600-60X.   
 
MATCH RESULTS: Reported by Charlie Davis  
Club Indoor Bulls Eye Pistol;  
22 NMC: Master: Ron Bekebrede 807-12 Expert: John LeMay 827-12 Sharpshooter: Devin Copple 742-3 *NES   
Centerfire NMC Expert: John LeMay 758-4x Sharpshooter: Tom Clark 226-2   
NMC Grand Agg: Expert: John LeMay 1585-16 *NES 
Center fire Handicap Match: George Eberhardt 177  
Revolver Handicap Match: Paul Jackson 120  
22 Rifle Slow Fire Off Hand Open Sights: George Eberhardt  90.  
22 Rifle Slow Fire Off Hand Telescopic Sights: George Eberhardt 92 
Carry Gun Match: 3-1/2inch barrel & over:, 3-1/2” barrel and under:   
*NES=Not Enough shooters to make an award 
 
 
 
UPCOMING MATCHES:  



SIR&PC Outdoor 500 yard Practice Match: 8/3, 2-8PM, 8/10 8AM-3PM; 8/17, 2-8PM 8/24  2-8PM, 8/31, 2-8PM Contact Dwayne 
Draggoo at 502-759-0541 or dwaynedraggoo@yahoo.com. The Outdoor Range will be closed to other shooting during those practice 
matches. 
SIR&PC Outdoor 2700 Pistol Match: August 27. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or taxmanky@comcast.net. 
CMP M1 Mixed Military August 20, Contact George Eberhardt at 502-724-8970 ebbie5313@gmail.com 
CMP service Rifle/HP  50 shot non-EIC match August 13, Contact George Eberhardt at 502-724-8970 ebbie5313@gmail.com 
For a Basic Pistol Course or Seminar on Legal Concepts for Concealed Carry and Self Defense with a Firearm by O2 Gun 
Group: Contact Doris Ooley at 812-786-4188 or via email at info@o2gungroup.com for more information. 
 
NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, September 7, 2022 at 7 PM in the SIRPC meeting room of the Indoor Range located at the  
Indian Creek Shooting Center in Georgetown, IN.  
The meeting was adjourned at 7:22 PM. Minutes of the July meeting recorded and transcribed by Drew Rudd and submitted by Ron 
Bekebrede. 
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